
PUBLIC NOTICE NO. 22 /2014 

OFFICE OF THE COMMISSIONER OF CUSTOMS,(IMPORT) 

JAWAHARLAL NEHRU CUSTOM HOUSE, NHAVA SHEVA, 

TAL:- URAN, DIST : RAIGAD. PIN – 400 707.  

F.No: EDI/MISC-230/2011 JNCH (Part file)  Date: 08.07.2014 

PUBLIC NOTICE NO. 22 /2014 

Sub: Closure of submission of Bills of Entry at the Service Centre/through ICEGATE on 

account of Union Budget, 2014-15 –reg. 

This is to inform all concerned that on account of presentation of Union Budget, 2014-15 on 

10.07.2014, submission of Bills of entry at the ICES Service Centre will be stopped on 

10.07.2014 at 17:00 hrs and Section 48 approvals should be stopped at 17:30 hrs on 10.07.2014. 

All CHAs/Importers and members of the Trade are advised to expedite the clearance and take 

Out of Charge of their Bills of Entry in the pipeline before the Directory changes are enabled in 

the system. 

Submission of Bills of Entry at Service Centres would remain closed till ICES 1.5 System is 

updated with the Budget changes. All other services at ICEGATE will continue as usual. 

Sd/- 08.07.2014 

(SEEMA JERE BISHT) 

COMMISSIONER OF CUSTOMS (IMPORT) 

To, 
All Concerned. 

(As per mailing list). 

Copy for information to: 
1. The Chief Commissioner of Customs, Mumbai Zone-II. 

2. The Commissioner of Customs (Export), Mumbai Zone-II. 

 


